Draft Letter for Task 5
November 25, 2008

Governor
Lieutenant Governor

Speaker of the House

81st Texas Legislature

RE: REPORT-DESIGNATION OF CERTIFIED WATER CONSERVATION TRAINING FACILITIES STUDY

Under Section 3 of House Bill 4 and Section 2.03 of Senate Bill 3, 80th Texas Legislature, the Water Conservation Advisory Council (Council) is charged with the following:

 a)  The council shall conduct a study to evaluate the desirability of requiring the board to:


(1)  designate as certified water conservation training facilities entities and programs that provide assistance to retail public utilities in developing water conservation plans under Section 13.146; and
(2)  give preference to certified water conservation training facilities in making loans or grants for water conservation training and education activities.


(b)  Not later than December 1, 2008, the council shall submit a written report containing the findings of the study and the recommendations of the council to the governor, lieutenant governor, and speaker of the House of Representatives.

The findings and recommendations of the report are based on a 15 month effort including five special conference calls open to the public, review of drafts, and personal visits to the Kay Bailey Hutchinson Desalinization Plant in El Paso, Texas by the Council Presiding Officer and full Council meeting deliberation of the findings. The report is entitled Report Concerning Designation of Certified Water Conservation Training Facilities, Entities, and Programs.   

In accordance with this charge and by this letter, a copy of the report prepared by the Water Conservation Advisory Council is respectfully submitted for your consideration.  
Sincerely, 

C.E. Williams

Presiding Officer: Water Conservation Advisory Council
